HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Heyer Room

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, May 26, 2009

5:30 pm

In attendance were: Al Davis, Ann Strong, Stephanie Shearer, Charles Brantigan, Peter Hynes, Sean Maley, Michael Henry, Dave Webster, Paul Benington and John Collison

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes were read and approved as written.

Redevelopment of Planned Parenthood Site: Sean Maley from CRL and architect, Peter Hynes, formerly a neighborhood organization president, presented their current status. They are carrying out a focused outreach to the Committee and are creating a working group to advise them on modifications of the building. They believe that a significant number of their near neighbors are in favor of their development, and they are working to obtain a consensus.

City Park West Neighborhood, on the other hand, represented by Ann Strong, reminds the group that there have been three votes taken concerning the redevelopment of this property, and Argus has been turned down by the neighborhood of three separate occasions. She questions whether there is a point where Argus will accept no for an answer.

It appears that the single most important item about the proposed Planned Parenthood redevelopment is its proposed height. On one hand, Maley and Hynes believe that the height is necessary in order to make the project viable. On the other hand, neighborhood groups believe that the OD-9 overlay zoning was created for a reason and was created with great effort of the part of the neighborhoods, and no legal reason has been provided why it should change.

Mr. Maley and company are reminded that their efforts with the neighborhood must be all inclusive and that a working group made up of carefully selected supporters will have no credence. The City Park West Neighborhood Organization is reminded that it, too, must represent the broad neighborhood opinion.

St. Joseph Hospital Redevelopment: There have been some problems associated with the old Children’s Hospital site. These problems include figuring out how the trees and tree lawns are to be watered, cutting weeds, maintaining fences, and preventing blowing dust. The problem is that originally the Children’s site was under contract to Exempla, but it was purchased by the Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth. Since Al Davis is an Exempla employee, he no longer has any authority over the Children’s site. In fact, the remaining building that he is using is leased by Exempla for a fee. He notes that erosion control is required by the City, but points out that, effectively, the institution has a year to install the temporary sprinkling and lawn system that it did on Franklin. He will continue to work with the forces of the Sisters of Charity, emphasizing their need to be good neighbors as was promised by their CEO when he attended our meeting.

EZE Mop on 17th Avenue: Stephanie Shearer, who has figured in our discussions of land use planning at the corner of 22nd and Downing, has purchased the Eze Mop site on 17th Avenue. The history of the place is interesting. Apparently, in 1913, it was one of the first theaters in the metropolitan area. After that it became a garage. In the 1950’s, a cone ringer was developed which allowed the mechanical squeezing of water out of mops. It was developed at this very site and led to the Eze Mop Company. She presented drawings of a plan to convert the Eze Mop building into three commercial storefronts without materially changing the outside of the building. Even the Eze Mop sign will be preserved. There is a house behind the Eze Mop site which is to be converted to a coffee house. The Shearer’s are to appear before the Board of Adjustment for Zoning in June, asking for an exemption from the parking requirement. The parking requirement at the site is for four places. While there is land there to create the four spaces, the resulting curb cut would eliminate three spaces on the street, cut down a large healthy tree and eliminate green space.
The people assembled at the meeting are enthusiastically in favor of supporting the request for a variance. There are no known opponents. Unfortunately, time is too short to submit the issue to the specific constituent organizations of the Forum but the leadership of the Forum assembled supports the request. The Chairman is to write the appropriate letter.

1st Draft of Zone Amendments: Carla Madison is to show the first draft of the zone map amendments that are proposed. This is where the rubber hits the road in the zoning arena. Mike Henry will provide the Chairmen of the Forum with details and the Chairman will forward it to the mailing list.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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